
Hollywood Hills Elementary 

 
School Advisory Council 

01/21/20 

Karen Dallas- Chair 

Anita O’Sullivan- Co-Chair, Secretary 

Meeting called to order at 2:24 pm.  Mr. Jones moves to approve last meeting’s minutes, 

seconded by Mrs. Pacheco.  

• Principal’s update     Mr. Fossas 

 

5 STAR School: On Sunday,  we received news that we are a 5 STAR 

school for the ’18-19 school year. I’m very proud that we offer an inclusive 

environment to all of our students.  

 

SMART Bond ballot results: Voting Choice 2 came on top. We are working 

on getting updated quotes before moving forward.  

 

• Mid-Year Reflection                                                       Mrs. O’Sullivan 

Mrs. O’Sullivan shared a PowerPoint presentation on our mid-year status of our 

school improvement plan.  

Mr. Fossas added that this year we received additional funds from Title III to 

provide FSA camp experience to our ELLs.  

 

Mr. Jones—What else are we doing in class, asides from the extra support 

like Mrs. Martinez and Mrs. Reed? Mr. Fossas: We have iReady, which 

custom tailors an educational path, in reading and math. This is for every 



student—not just remediation but also for enrichment. Robotics team for 4th 

and 5th grade, engaging in regular curriculum, but also coding and 

engineering for enrichment. We have multiple datapoints, from iReady, 

regular chapter tests, BAS scores, BSA and see if the data is all 

relative/consistent.  

 

• School updates                                                 

Literacy- Mrs. Stettner 

This week, 3rd - 5th graders are taking the BSA in ELA and Math. 5th 

graders completed the Science BSA last week. We are continuing to give the 

BAS to all K-3 students and select 4th and 5th grade until they reach end of 

year reading criteria. Next week is Literacy Week. Thank you to PTA for 

hosting author, Debra Frasier on Wednesday, January 29th which includes 

assemblies, teacher in-service, and a Family Night. We will also be having 

two Vocabulary Parades. K and 5th grade will parade on Monday, January 

27th and 1st - 4th grade will parade on Thursday, January 30th. 

 

Science/Specials—Dr. Saef  

Music spring show is April 22nd, 2nd and 3rd grade students will be 

participating. Mrs. Million needs concessions.  

Relay for Life Saturday, April 25th at Cooper City high school.  

Science fair judging has begun, planning for a parent night. Robotics team 

discussion. 

 

Specials- Mrs. Pacheco  

Career day will be March 18th. Flyers will be coming home this week for 

teachers to send for volunteers.     

                                                                                                                                                                                                            

• Future meeting date- 2/11                         Mrs. O’Sullivan 

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm.  

HHE Mission Statement:  

We, the Hollywood Hills Elementary School Family, are committed to providing students 

with a quality education that enables them to reach their maximum potential in a safe and 

nurturing environment.   


